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Chair Takamine, members of the Senate Committee on Labor, thank you for this opportunity to present 
background about myself in your consideration of my confirmation to the Workforce Development 
Council.  

I was born and raised in Hawaii. I grew up in Alewa Heights and currently live in Mililani with my spouse 
and son.  I attended Damien Memorial High School and the University of Hawaii at Manoa receiving a 
Bachelor’s of Business Administration degree, majoring in Personnel, and Industrial Relations. 

After graduating from UH in 1978, I was fortunate enough to progress in my career in various HR 
positions which gave me a greater understanding of people and workforce needs. Industries I’ve worked 
in include retail, agriculture, financial, and healthcare. In 2000, I joined the consulting ranks and 
specialized in helping organizations plan and carry out effective workforce transitions. This meant 
understanding the transition process and its effect on people and planning a positive course of action to 
help impacted individuals move forward in their careers.  

A position on the Workforce Development Council would give me the opportunity to be able to 
contribute my experience to improve Hawaii’s workforce.  

Given the fragility of the economy in Hawaii and the rest of the United States, our current focus is on 
getting people back to work. This is a short term fix that requires our best efforts today.   

I am concerned about our future.  There will be a shortage of qualified workers in the next several years 
when our baby boomer generation retires. We need to lay the base today to minimize the impact of this 
shortage on our future. I believe that working with the Council will allow me to be a part of the solution 
to this dilemma.  

I would very much like to contribute to the successful future of Hawaii.  I ask your support in regards to 
my nomination to the Workforce Development Council.  

Thank you. 
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